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"rooted and grounded in love..."   Ephesians 3:17 

Friday 3rd November 2023 

In This Issue 

 

In this week's edition of the newsletter 

• Mrs Gow's Words for the week -  

• Balderstone Bonfire night celebrations - Join the fun! 

• We love reading - Scholastic Book Fair 

• UV Dodgeball and Creative Dance club 

• Balderstone Brightness & Pumpkin prayers 

• Harry Potter lunch and Parent lunches 

• Remembrance worship and British Legion - poppies for sale 

• Church and community corner 

• Safeguarding section - Parent guide to  

• Flourishing Friday 

• House point winners/Cinema trip 

• Busy Bees next week 

• Dates for your diary 

• Contact Us 



Mrs Gow's words for the week.... 

 

We have had a busy week is school with: Harry Potter themed lunch, Balderstone Brightness and 

Parent lunch.  The children have returned to school really well and have buckled down to this half-

term's learning.  EYFS are enjoying their new theme of Balderstone heroes - people who help us.  It 

was fabulous to see them in their new hand-made fire engine (thank you Mrs Hussain and Mrs 

Turner) dressed up in their costumes and using some amazing vocabulary.   Fox class have drafted 

their Autumn poems this week...... and WOW, their imagery has been wonderful.  Year 5 and 6 had a 

large number of teachers from across the North West come to observe their maths lesson on 

Thursday as part of Mrs Heyworth role leading the North North West Maths hub.  The responses 

from the teachers was incredible - they were blown away by our children's mathematical thinking, 

use of maths language and their work ethic!  

A huge thank you to Ms Lee, Mrs Chand and Mrs Burton for our wonderful themed lunch time this 

week.  These themed lunch times are such fun and take a great deal of preparation. Miss Lee was 

decorating spider cupcakes for hours!  It was a joy to see the children in their house teams, having a 

magical banquet together.  

The clocks going back played in our favour this week for our Balderstone Brightness festival.  Each 

class, in class worship time, designed their own prayer pumpkin, thinking about a message of hope 

they wanted to share with our local community. Then we got to work carving our class pumpkins.  

We used these in our festival and then put them on display at Sandersons Bakery wall to brighten up 

our Mellor Brook community,   The lanterns made at our recent Coffee Creative looked stunning on 

our parade We enjoyed hunting for the pumpkins, collecting tokens and swapping them for our 

treats back in school.  A huge thank you to Mrs Turner, Mrs Riddell, the staff and the FOBS team for 

supporting our first festival of light,  



Come and join us next Friday morning at 9.15am in school  for our Remembrance Day service. Over 

the next week, we have a range of poppy themed Royal British Legion gifts. Poppies are on sale, as 

are snap bands, zip tags, rulers and wristbands for sale.   

 

Many blessings,  

Mrs Gow 

Support the Royal British Legion - poppy appeal 

 

Poppies and poppy themed gifts on sale from Monday. Please bring cash and then our Year 6 pupils 

will open the Poppy Shop! 

 



Balderstone Bonfire - Join the fun! 

 

It's nearly time for one of our biggest family evenings of the year - the Balderstone Bonfire Bonanza.  

Come and join us from 6pm on Saturday 4th,  for our bonfire treats and fun!  We have our BBQ, curry 

stall, delicious Stiks waffles, candy floss, cakes, drinks, popcorn and sweets for sale. Then we have our 

glitter tattoos and glow wands too.  All this and the most amazing bonfire and superb firework 

display.  No matter what the weather does, we shall brave the elements and have fun together.  The 

entry fee simple covers the cost of our amazing fireworks.  The funds raised at the bonfire are used to 

support the children in our school through buying resources for school, coach travel to trips, buying 

new technology for school and we are also fundraising for our new adventure trail!  Our fab FOBS 

volunteers do so much to support our small school and we really appreciate the wonderful ways that 

they bring our school family together for such fun times! 

 



Forest school fun 

 

Year 4 went exploring in Forest school this week.  We looked for autumn treasures, found some 

great puddles and muddy paths and found a secret way back to the Forest School area! Shhhh!  All 

the best walks end with emptying wet and muddy wellies! 

 

https://sway.office.com/v7maXLHTahb3U0aH#content=uqY2L9V4DaHrYT 

https://sway.office.com/v7maXLHTahb3U0aH#content=uqY2L9V4DaHrYT


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

We love reading!  Scholastic Book Fair 

 

Our annual Scholastic Book fair, pop-up book shop arrives in school on Wednesday next week.  The 

children will be able to browse the selection on Thursday during the school day and then the fair will 

be open at the following times: 

 

Thursday 9th November after school till 4pm 

Friday 10th November breakfast slot 8.15am - 8.40am 

Monday 13th November after school slot till 5.30pm 

Tuesday 14th November  open for Toddler group parents 9.30am - 11.30am, after-school till 4pm 



 

The commission that we raise through the book fair helps us to keep our school library stock up to 

date and buys new books for our class book corners.  

 



 



 



Balderstone Brightness! 

 

Tuesday evening's first Balderstone Brightness evening was a resounding success.  We loved 

decorating our homemade willow lanterns and then going on a parade around the school grounds in 

the darkness - shining our lights!  We collected tokens from he hidden pumpkins and then swapped 

them for some delicious sweet treats. Mrs Gow fell in love with mars bar crispy cakes! What a lovely 

way to spend All Hallow's Eve.  Thank you to all the families who supported this event, baked cakes 

and for FOBS for providing LOTS of sweeties.   

We then took our school designed pumpkins up to Mellor Brook to light up the Bakery wall.  The 

designs were so meaningful - the candles for peace, the children united and holding hands, the heart 

radiating love and the words hope and joy to bless others.  A huge thank you to Mrs Dowson's who 

donated the pumpkins to school.  

 



 

 



 

After-school clubs with Absolute  

This half-term we have two most incredible clubs on offer with our sports coaching team - our UV 

Glow-in-the-dark dodgeball for Reception, Year 1, Year 2 and Year 3 and then our creative dance club 

is open for children in any class. We are putting a competitive dance squad ready to perform on 

stage at Burnley Mechanics Theatre!  Scan the QR codes and sign up to secure your place. The clubs 

need at least 10 participants to run.  



 

 



Safeguarding Section 

 

When we talk to the children about their online usage, by far, the most popular site/app is You Tube.  

This week, we feature a parents guide to You Tube.   

 



Flourishing Friday 

 

A huge well done to the following pupils who have flourished all this week in their learning, love of 

each other and love of God.  

EYFS. Evie - wow participation in class 

Year 1 Ibrahim - confidence in writing 

Year 2 Rollover to next week 

Year 3 Safaa - living our school mission everyday 

Year 4 Zayn - wonderful rounding in maths 

Year 5 Alfie - wow maths 

Year 6 Bilaal - humility and  wonderful ideas in writing lessons 

 

Special mention this week to Abigail - who has received a commendation from a parent this week for 

the difference she is making to her buddy's life at Balderstone.    



House point winners 

 

Congratulations to St Patrick - this week's house point winners! 

Harry Potter - magical lunches at Balderstone! 

 

This year's Harry Potter themed lunch was absolutely magical!  The hall looked just like the great hall 

at Hogwarts with the floating candles, long banquet table and house teams. The food was equally 

magical and a huge thank you to Miss Lee, Mrs Burton and Mrs Chand for all their hard work.  What a 

joy to see the children open-mouthed at the sight of the dinner hall magically transformed into the 

Great Hall.  Look at the amazing photos! 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Church and Community news 

 

Do you love the sound of a brass band?  Well the Christmas Brass Band concert is the event for you!  

Every year we get together, led by a wonderful brass band and enjoy singing a range of Christmas 

carols and songs. If you love a good Rudolph the Red Nosed Reindeer or Oh Little Town of Bethlehem 

then come along and join the sing-song!   Ticket available from school soon.  



 

Busy Bees next week 

 

There's lots of fun to be had next week. Miss Amy has planned some wow sports and also a bit of 

baking! 

 



FOBS & upcoming event dates 

 

Please pencil in the following dates in your diary: 

 

Bonfire Saturday 4th November (see poster attached) 

  

Children in Need 17th November - non-uniform day/cake donations and money needed for the fun 

stalls 

  

Non-uniform – chocolate gift donation please   24th November for Church Christmas fair 

 

Hamper gifts in return for Non-uniform  - (more details to follow on year group donations) 8th 

December  

  

Church Christmas Fair  Saturday 9th December 

 

Infant Nativity in church - all EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2 involved Tuesday 19th December 9.30pm and 

after -school performance 

 

Carol service at Blackburn Cathedral (whole school going and joining with Mellor and Samlesbury 

school too) Thursday 14th December 12pm 

 

School Christmas Disco and Christmas dinner Wednesday 20th December 

  

Summer fun Saturday 29th June (provisional date - the best event of the Summer!) 



Contact Us 

 

Keep in touch with the school family using the details below (or call into the school anytime to see 

us) 

Balderstone St Leonard's CE Primary school 

Commons Lane 

Balderstone 

Blackburn 

BB2 7LL 

01254 769150 

head@balderstone.lancs.sch.uk 

 

Visit us on the web at http://balderstoneschool.co.uk  

http://balderstoneschool.co.uk/
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